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DR. REES spoke in three chapel-assemblies, three evening 
meetings and the ministers conference during his stay at 
Feorge Fox. 

LeSham Visits Bangladesh 
As a result of Dr. LeSana's 

recent visit to Bangladesh, the 
George Fox College com­
munity has an unusual oppor­
tunity to demonstrate its con­
cern for the suffering peoples 
of a war-torn nation. 

Under the urgings of several 
friends and the Holy Spirit, 
GFC's president left Portland 
airport with a group of other 
representatives on March 1 
as a representative of the 
Northwest and the college. 
The team was to visit Bang­
ladesh, observe conditions, 
converse with high govern­
ment officials, and return to 
the U.S. with constructive, 
definite recommendations for 
aid in that country. 

Dr. LeShana joined the team 
in New York and flew with it 
to Calcutta, where an orienta­
tion session occurred. After 
a day and a half there, the 
group flew to Dacca, capital 
of the young country of Bang­
ladesh. Upon arrival, they 
were divided into groups. 
Each group was to conduct an 
in-depth investigation of a 
specific geographic area. 

Dr. LeShana's group re­
mained in Dacca to confer with 
high government officials and 
to visit refugee camps and 
villages in the Dacca area. 

After two days of intense 
study, the groups joined again 
and flew to New Delhi, where 
the team was debriefed. Also 
press conferences were held 
and team reports given. 

Highlights of these days was 
a lengthy meeting with India 
Prime Minister Indira Ghandi. 
Dr. LeShana then took a 36-
hour return flight to Portland. 

Of the many problems fac­
ing the new nation of Bangla­
desh, the need for food and 

the transportation of food is 
considered the most urgent, 
he says. The people of Bang­
ladesh are now averaging only 
one meal every two days. 

Geographically, Bangladesh 
is a country of rivers and 
streams. During the bombing 
of the war, over 70% of the 
bridges in the country were 
d e s t r o y e d . Transportation 
has neared a standstill. 

The Foundation for Air­
borne Relief, of Longbeach, 
Calif., has developed a method 
of "food-planting" in which 
20,000 pounds of food can be 
dropped to a village in just 
60 seconds. 

The Foundation owns two 
C-97 cargo planes which it 
will use to distribute the over 
$1 million worth of food that 
has been donated. As a goal, 
the Foundation hopes to have 
the two planes in Bangladesh, 
dropping food, by May 1. This 
is dependent upon the raising 
of the necessary $200,000 for 
fuel supplies. 

Dr. LeShana has a long list 
of other emergency needs in 
Bangladesh. As a result of 
his trip, he finds himself in­
vited to more speaking en­
gagements than he can pos­
sibly accept. He is proud to 
have these opportunities for 
the college to identify with the 
needs of people in a definite 
way. 

Currently on campus, the 
faculty is conducting a fund-
raising drive and on April 28 
the student body will also 
raise funds through the "Un-
party." 

The college is accepting 
funds for relief work in Bang­
ladesh and passing the money 
to the World Relief Commis­
sion. 

Fine Arts 
Festival Slated 

Art exhibits, poetry read­
ings, and music recitals are 
just a few of the events sched­
uled for Newberg's fourth an­
nual Festival of the Arts IV. 
The festival, sponsored by the 
GFC Women's Auxiliary, will 
be held at GFC from April 30 
to May 7. 

Galleries with works of over 
60 artists will be set up in 
Heacock Commons, the Cap 
and Gown Room, and Sham-
baugh Library. The artists 
are mostly from Western Ore­
gon and Washington. The Qua­
ker room of Shambaugh Li­
brary will be converted into a 
young artists' gallery. Works 
of high school and college 
students will be shown. 

A reception honoring the 
artists will be held April 30 
from 3-5 p.m. in Heacock 

Commons. Hours of the gal­
lery will be from 1-5 p.m. 
daily and from 7-8 p.m. Mon., 
Tues., Thurs. and Fri. 

A poetry reading by young 
poets will be held May 2 at 
3 p.m. in the old SUB lounge. 
Another reading will be May 
3 at 3 p.m. Dr. Arthur Roberts, 
Professor Ed Higgins, and 
other GFC faculty members 
will be participating in the 
readings. 

Musical chapels will be held 
Mon., Wed., and Fri., of Fine 
arts week. Other events 
scheduled are: 

Monday night: A desert 
recital by the chamber choir 
in Heacock. 

Tuesday night: A play, 
"Ten Miles to Jericho", per­
formed in Wood-Mar Auditor­
ium. 

Thursday night: The GFC 
orchestra performing in 
Wood-Mar Auditorium. 

Friday night: Gospel sing­
ing group "Children of 
the Son" at Wood-Mar Audi­
torium. 

Saturday: 4 p.m. (weather 
permitting) GFC stage band 
performance on Shambaugh 
plaza. 8 p.m. at Newberg 
High School. GFC and New­
berg High School band will 
combine to play several num­
bers. 

Sunday afternoon: Profes­
sor David Howard will present 
an organ recital at Wood-Mar 
Auditorium. 7 p.m. "The 
Peaceable Kingdom" per­
formed at Newberg Friends 
church by the choirs of Reed-
wood and Newberg Friends. 

Students Donate Blood 
Paul Williams remarked 

that he did feel a little silly 
after being helped between 
the SUB and Minthorn by a 
little old lady. The sight of 
blood had made him feel a 
little faint . . . 

"It was the needle, really 
» r 

"I tell you, that doctor was 
a quack, a real quack!" 

"You should just see the 
size hole4,n my arm!" 

The comments were many 
and varied on campus as stu­
dents, faculty, and community 
members shared their lives 
with others in the Red Cross 
Blood drive on April 12. 

Seventy-six pints of blood 
were collected by Red Cross 
volunteers, while several stu­
dents, eager to participate, 

had to be turned down for 
various reasons. 

There were many causes 
for this sudden spirit of gen­
erosity on the part of the 
donors: Patty Schaffner said, 
"I wanted to be of help to 
someone. But I wouldn't have 
done it if I hadn't been talked 
into it." 

Audrey Ewert participated 
because her fiancee told her 
to. 

Vicki Lindquist merely 
wondered how it would feel to 
be a pincushion for a vam­
pire. 

Ken Royal claimed it was 
because he was all heart. 

The Red Cross people had 
interesting reasons behind 
their actions, too. One of the 
nurses revealed that she was 

from "Ohiah" and was work­
ing three days a week to earn 
money to purchase an oriental 
rug to place in her hallway. 
It was a throw rug, and would 
cost $300 . . . Her patient 
never had time to think of the 
needle going in or the blood 
going out! 

However, it wasn't all fun 
and games. Students re­
sponded to this opportunity to 
help someone and in this case, 
the urge came truly from the 
heart. 

The 76 pints donated set a 
new campus record, topping 
the 67 pints given in October, 
1969. Since the campus visits 
were started three years ago, 
students have contributed 398 
pints - two pints short of 50 
gallons! 

GEORGE FOX College students wait their turns to give blood during the last visit of 
the Red Cross Blood Mobile. Over 70 pints of blood were donated. 
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Whose Newspaper? 
by Nancy Gathright 

Spring is a time of new beginnings. In keeping with 
the season, the new CRESCENT and L'AMI editors have 
been appointed. Aseveryneweditorsincethe f i rs t news­
paper, I want the CRESCENT to succeed. 

Success for the CRESCENT does not mean that it 
becomes the voice of a small group of George Fox 
College students, but that it represents the views, in­
terests and opinions of all the students attending George 
Fox College. 

In the past, students complained that their team, club, 
o r activity had not been covered in the CRESCENT. 
It is not the intention of the CRESCENT to omit any 
newsworthy activity but there are l imits to what can be 
done with a small staff. This is where you get your 
chance. 

Any student can write about his club or any other 
subject that might be of interest to GFC students and 
turn it in for publication. We welcome your interest 
and your stories. 

It is necessary to depend on you to help us publish 
a paper that is interesting, informative and the voice 
of our campus. 

There are many areas in which you can contribute 
to your newspaper. We need "s t ra ight" news 
articles - what happened stories. We need feature 
stories - interesting facts that most students do not 
know. We need letters to the editor - y o u r opinion or 
comments. We need your experiences for the Spiritual 
Life section, and your artistic talent for the cartoons. 

We need.your participation to make this the best paper 
possible for you, the students of George Fox College. 
Contributions may be turned in to any staff member or 
may be sent to SUB box " A " . Please include your 
name. If you do not want your name published please 
enclose a note stating that you wish to remain an­
onymous. 

What Is A Newspaper? 
by Crescent Staff 

Why do we have a news­
paper? I am sure that you 
have heard this question many 
times, and perhaps even you 

-have asked it yourself. The 
Crescent staff discussed this 
and we would like to relate 
some of our thoughts to you. 

A newspaper should be a 
place where student com­
ments, pro and con, can be 
heard. The newspaper can 
inform the administration that 
students are concerned about 
certain campus issues and can 
print the resulting statements 
so that the campus as a whole 
can be informed. This should 
decrease the number of snap 
decisions, based on wildly dis­
torted rumor. This is a basic 
problem on our campus. The 
newspaper can help bring un­
derstanding to students and 
faculty alike. 

The paper should inform 

current students, future stu­
dents, alumni and parents of 
the activities and opinions of 
the George Fox College stu­
dents. The newspaper is a 
chance for students to ex­
press their ideas and through 
these ideas reflect what the 
college is like. 

George Fox College is a 
Christian liberal arts institu­
tion. This should be reflected 
in the newspaper. George Fox 
is not the same as Warner 
Pacific or Portland State. The 
newspaper should reflect the 
differences and similarities. 

The newspaper encourages 
community support for the 
college. Businessmen who ad­
vertise in the Crescent are 
showing their support for our 
school. 

In our opinion a newspaper 
is a necessary part of a col­
lege campus. George Fox has 
a newspaper, but as students 
we need to make use of it. 

Rees Speaks to Students 
by Debby Collins 

Once again we began spring 
term at GFC with a time of 
spiritual impact and an op­
portunity for involvement. 
Our "week" began Sunday 
morning at Newberg Friends 
Church with the message pre­
sented by Dr. Paul Rees, 
guest lecturer. His opening 
convocation filled us with 
great expectations for the next 
three days. 

Students caught their first 
glimpse of the many new real­
izations the Lord has for us 
in chapel on Monday morning. 
Rees' message was enlighten­
ing and opened new avenues 
of learning. 

The instruction of the word 
of our Lord was focused on 
the fifth chapter of Matthew -
the Sermon on the Mount. 
Rising above situations and 
doing more than what we 
would expect other Christians 
to do, while depending indi­
vidually upon the Lord, was 
emphasized. 

We are, indeed, thankful 
for the ministry of Dr. Paul 
Rees and the deep impression 
he made upon our lives as he 
passed through this campus. 
Our prayers now are for con­
tinual openness to the word of 
God and for the moment-by-
moment application of each 
new revelation of our Lord. 
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THE 
STRAIGHT 

S K I M 
by Greg Haskell 

In recent months, stu­
dent concern with regard to 
the alignment of priorities 
at George Fox has become 
particularly apparent as steps 
were taken to put the school 
on a sound financial footing. 
The administration's actions 
have been very much mis­
understood for the most part. 

In discussing these actions 
with several members of the 
administration, particularly 
Don Mi 11 age, I have come to 
a better understanding of their 
position and felt that such a 
clear explanation might also 
be helpful as far as the stu­
dent body as a whole is con­
cerned. 

Of particular concern to 
students is the Christian ed­
ucation program and the inter­
collegiate athletic program. 
Where are the college's pri­
orities with regard to these 
two areas as expressed in the 
recent budgeting? 

To begin with, "the inter­
collegiate athletic program is 
supportive of the Physical Ed-' 
ucation program," Millage 
said, although the activities 
are budgeted separately. Mil­
lage referred to the fact that 
athletic coaches double as 
physical education instruc­
tors . Millage said that a'' fair 
amount" was budgeted for 
inter-collegiate athletics but 
that this amount was "small 
with respect to comparable 
programs." 

The athletic program, Mil­
lage said, "is a direct man­
date of the Board of 
Trustees." The Board de­
cided that the athletic pro­
gram was worthwhile particu­
larly with regard to its value 
as a public relations tool. 
It felt that competitive bas­
ketball and track programs 
would be helpful in bringing 
the name of the college be­
fore the public and that the 
expense incurred would be 
well invested to this end. 

The investment panned out 
this year in the publicity 
George Fox received as a 
result of our basketball team's 
excellent performance. 

Less money is being invest­
ed in athletics now, however, 
than two or three years ago. 
At that time, George Fox bud­
geted more than the present 
figure of approximately 
$40,000. Next year, however, 
the athletic budget is being 
cut approximately $5,000. 

Coach Lor in Miller feels, 
however, that the quality of 
the program can be maintain­
ed, particularly through cur­
tailment of travel expense. 

He feels that we can hold 
our present athletes and that 
recruiting will not be severe­
ly handicapped by budget cuts. 

Miller affirmed that the ath­
letic program was not to be 
funded at the expense of any 
other program. "The visible 
athletic development at Fox 
attracts quality athletes," 

Both Millage and Dean of 
Faculty Dr. Arthur Roberts 
emphasized, however, that 
athletic scholarships are no 
more discriminatory than 
honors or music scholarships. 
All are awarded on the basis 
of demonstration of unusual 
abilities or skills. 

Of $120,000 financial aid 
budgeted, $21,000 or 17.5% is 
allocated to athletic scholar­
ships for one major sport, 
two intermediate sports, and 

Spiritual Life at GFC 
by Paul Williams 

We of the Crescent staff 
have decided to try a few new 
ideas in order to make our 
paper more fresh and mean­
ingful to our readers. 

"New" means that these 
things haven't been done in the 
three years that I have been 
here. One of these ideas is to 
begin a "Spiritual Life" col­
umn which would appear in 
each issue. 

This, however, would not be 
the typical, Bible-scholar or 
minister answering Biblical 
or personal questions he has 
received. We want to tap the 
lives of Christian stu­
dents, faculty, and adminis­
trative members of our com­
munity. We want to know what 
kinds of things God is doing 
in your life and what insights 
you have gained. 

I believe that it is important 
for Christian people to share 
with one another, especially 
when involved in a community 
situation such as we are at 
GFC. Jesus said, "By this 
all men will know that you 
are my disciples, if you have 
love for one another." Love 
is a vulnerable and intimate. 
Love is sharing. 

We do have an undeniable 
communications p r o b l e m 
here. Two reasons for this 
are a lack of true openness 
and a lack of understanding 
for one another. However, the 
more we share the more we 
understand one another. The 

more we understand, the 
closer we come, the more 
smoothly we can operate and 
the less often we will be con­
fused and left in the dark. 

Sharing is not the total an­
swer to our problem; es­
pecially not just through a 
newspaper which appears once 
every three weeks. 

Sharing should be a part 
of each day of our lives. How­
ever, our paper is an open 
door. It is a door to those 
who are, at the moment, hav­
ing spiritual difficulties. It's 
a door through which your 
thoughts can be brought out 
into the open where they can 
do some good. And it is also 
a door to the outside world. 
A door to parents, alumni, 
and those on other campuses 
who receive our paper. 

I have written this to get 
you to start thinking about 
what you are going to write 
"because, in the^near future, 
I will be contacting some of 
you. Remember I have heard 
every exeuse and I have used 
every excuse. To say that 
you don't know what to write 
is like saying, "I've never 
thought a thought, and God 
never works with me." To 
say you don't have any writ­
ing talent is a cop out. 

If you will read our paper 
closely you will see what I 
mean. To say that you don't 
have time is saying, "I don't 
want to share and I don't care 
about communicating." If 
you wanted to share, you would 
find time. Think about it. I'll 
see you in the paper. 

one minor sport (basketball, 
baseball and track, and 
wrestling, respectively). To 
be taken into consideration 
also, said Dean Harold Akeny, 
is the nation's tremendous 
preoccupation with athletics. 
By way of comparison, $56,500 
(47.1%) is budgeted for aca­
demic scholarships (honors 
on entrance, continuing hon­
ors, and Intensified Studies) 
and $4,000 for Fine Arts 
scholarships. 

Financial aid by way of em­
ployment includes Student As­
sistants ($8,000) and Resident 
Assistants ($3,900). These 
p r o g r a m s , underwritten 
scholarships (provided by 
other than Fox itself, totaling 
$22,000), and other discounts 
(totaling $16,000) constitute 
the scholarship budget. 

"Christian education is a 
part of the department of re­
ligion," Millage pointed out, 
and as such, is not budgeted 
separately. This year's bud­
get allocated $30,000 -$35,000 
to the department of religion. 

The proposed budget for 
next year allocates less than 
$30,000. This is exempting, 
however, from the depart­
ment's budget the salaries of 
professors next year, Ron 
Crecelius and new Dean of 
Faculty Dr. William Green. 
"Adding an allocated portion 
of miscellaneous salaries," 
Millage said, "brings the bud­
get up to better than $35,000. 

The operational budget (the 
departmental budget excluding 
salaries) is being cut only 
$500. This represents no 
changes in curriculum or in 
program. "Ninety-five per­
cent of the costs in the depart­
ment," Millage said, "repre­
sent salaries. Little cutting 
of the department budget was 
possible, therefore, as no sal­
aries (in any department) were 
diminished." 

The crux of the matter is 
the failure of the ad­
ministration to renew the 
contract of a particularly cha­
rismatic professor. 

Millage explained that Hugh 
Salisbury's salary is partial­
ly paid by the Northwest 
Yearly Meeting of Friends and 
partially paid by George Fox. 
When the Northwest Yearly 
Meeting declined to sustain the 
portion of his salary they had 
been providing, George Fox 
could not afford to assume his 
full salary. 

In addition, Fox had made 
a committment to Green some 
time ago, recognizing him as 
a highly qualified teacher and 
administrator. 

A major part of Salisbury's 
job was to serve the churches 
of the Northwest Yearly Meet­
ing in extension levels of pro­
grams, according to Roberts. 
This is the only area that is 
to be curtailed next year. 
All of Salisbury's on-campus 
responsibilities as a pro­
fessor will be assumed by 
other members of the faculty 
and administration. 

Salisbury's salary repre­
sents eight to ten per cent of 
the equivalents of four sala­
ries to be eliminated. 

However, Hugh Salisbury 
and the athletic program are 
similar in that they are visible 
or prominent. Thus any 
effects of policy in these areas 
are very much noticed. Apart 
from consideration of Salis­
bury's charismatic person­
ality, the administration's ac­
tion was sound from a busi­
ness standpoint. 

This article is entirely un-
censored. Names have not 
been changed to protect the 
innocent. 

Author's note: It is the 
first of a possible series deal­
ing with issues of concern to 
the GFC student body, re­
searching and reporting the 
issues. Your reactions to the 
article are invited as well as 
suggestions for future ar­
ticles. Please address your 
comments to Box "A". The 
Crescent is willing to give 
"equal time" to alternative 
points of view. 
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THE CAST of "Christ in the Concrete City" 
Chapel on Good Friday. 

practices before presenting drama 

Ministers Meet At G.F.C. 
In the middle of Christian 

Emphasis Week {Tuesday, 
April 11) 45 ministers gath­
ered on our campus for meet­
ings of their own. 

The two main speakers were 
Dr. Paul Rees, Christian Em-
phasis speaker, and Willis 
Jones, an attorney, chairman 
of the Montana Fish and Game 
Commission and an active 

leader in International Chris­
tian Leadership. He is also 
the former Assistant Attor­
ney General of Montana. 

Rees' time here was spon­
sored by the Staley Distin­
guished Christian Scholar 
Lectures Program. Purpose 
of the prpgram is to bring to 
college and university cam­
puses scholars who truly be-

(<> Old Man" Visits GFC 
by Greg Slemp 

A small, white-haired, eld­
erly man has been visiting 
our campus lately. 

The man, believed to be in 
his upper eighties, usually 
wears a grey hat and a long, 
dark-colored, oversized coat, 
and slowly makes his way 
from place to place with a 
considerable amount of aid 
from a gnarled and bent wood­
en cane. 

This man was first noticed 
about a month ago, sitting out­
side Heacock Commons one 
evening. One student who saw 
him said he was going to go 
over and kick whatever was 
on the bench, until he realized 
that it was a very old man, 
sitting hunched over, almost 
motionless. 

The old gentleman remains 
a figure of mystery. No one 
knows his name, where he 
lives, his past, or if he has a 
family. Some say that he is 
a semi-retired poet who is 
observing college students 
while spending his last years 
in Newberg. 

Perhaps his closest contact 
with the students has been in 
Hobson lobby. One night he 
sat there alone with the lights 
out for at least half an hour 
before anyone noticed him. 
Then he became quite an at­
traction, with some of the 
students peeking furtively at 
him from the doorways or 
the outside window. 

Finally, a student went up 
and started talking to him. 
All he uttered was the phrase, 
"Help me," in a weak, croak­
ing voice. The student as­
sisted him in walking off the 
campus, but was unable to get 
further information from him. 
After they got near the'hos­
pital, the man refused to go 
further until the student left. 

This man may be a harm­
less crank, he could scarcely 
do any harm. He may be an 
anonymous donor to the col­
lege, or a simple, lonely man 
desiring attention and affec­
tion from other people. 

In any case, it would be nice 
if the students would at least 
talk to this man in his lonely 
visits to our campus. 

SCU Revises 
The executive board of the 

Student Christian Union (SCU) 
recently met to update the dec -
ade-old SCU constitution. 

Craig Bersagel, SCU presi­
dent, commented, "It (the old 
constitution) was exclusive in 
membership and its activities 
were hampered by many stipu­
lations, such as separate 
prayer meetings for the men 
and women. 

"Now, membership is open 
to all George Fox College 
students and activity limits 
have been broadened," he 
said. 

MONTHLY INCOME PROJECTION 
$306.00 MONTHLY* 

Reliable man or woman wanted as dealers in this area to service route for 
the WORLD FAMOUS ALKA-SELTZER, ANACIN, BAYER. 

ASPIRIN, TUMS, BUFFERIN, DRISTAN and other nationally known 
travelers' necessity products in pocket packs, which are packaged by 
handicapped persons, sold through our latest type vender, placed in locations 
such as roadside Interstate Restaurants, Motels (Holiday Inns), Interstate 
Service Stations (Shell) and roadside truck stops secured by this Corp. Will not 
interfere with present business or occupation. Collect and refill in your spare 
time. 

CASH INVESTMENT of $2250.00 to $3975.00 is required; also car and 6 
to 8 hours weekly. 

If you are qualified for time and investment and are sincerely interested, 
WRITE TODAY. Include phone number for personal interview. 
'Based on 6 locations and 10 sales per day per location. 

MARKETING DIRECTOR DEPT. H 
CREATIVE MARKETING CORP. 
7821 Manchester Rd. 
St. Louis. Mo. 63143 

lieve the Christian Gospel, and 
who can clearly communicate 
to students and, in this case, 
to ministers as well. 

Purpose of the meetings 
was to draw the leadership of 
the church together, from all 
denominations, for a time of 
learning and inspiration. 
Ideally, the ministers could 
learn from one another as 
well as from the speakers, 
and they would go back to 
their home churches with new 
insights and excitement. 

Circle K Meets 
Professor Hugh Salisbury 

presented the program at a 
combined meeting of Kiwanis 
and Circle K members on 
April 12. 

Circle K at George Fox 
College is sponsored by New­
berg Kiwanis and is a part of 
a larger organization called 
Circle K International, span­
ning the U.S. and Canada. 
Motto of Circle KInternation­
al is "We Build," but the club 
at GFC has a higher purpose: 

1) Christian service, in the 
form of service projects and 
small services such as usher­
ing. 

2) Christian f e l l o w s h i p 
with fellow members in the 
meeting and with the students 
in activities such as the 
Roaring Twenties Party. 

3) Christian education in 
the programs presented at the 
meetings every other week. 

Services performed by the 
club this year have included 
ushering, filbert picking to 
raise money for the Interna­
tional Student Fund, guiding 
missionaries at the Missions 
Conference, picking up people 
at the airport, and cleaning out 
the SUB pond. A major ser­
vice project was a $55 contri­
bution to the Multiple Scle­
rosis Foundation, with the 
money being raised by an 
"Ugly Man" contest run by 
Circle K members. 

Money-making projects for 
this year are curb-painting in 
Newberg, and SUB monitoring, 
with the money made from 
them to be split between the 
campus radio station project 
and the Bangladash fund. 

Circle K has fun, too. Two 
club-sponsored campus ac­
tivities during the year are the 
Roaring Twenties Party and 
the Road Rally. There is also 
a program presented every 
other week at the meetings. 
Recent programs have in­
cluded slides and commentary 
by Fred Littlefield on his trip 

Housing Policy Discussed 
which expenses for a term 
were spread out over the term 
would be dropped, since it de­
veloped "sloppy" money 
habits on the part of the stu­
dents and it forced the school 
into an interest-free money 
lending position which it could 
not justify when already bor­
rowing to cover current ex­
penses. 

The student affairs fee was 
reduced $3 per term by drop­
ping the athletic fee from the 
student budget. The girls' 
fee was also reduced the ex­
tra 50£ to simplify bookwork 
by having women equal. Kappa 
Tau was willing to cooperate. 

Ankeny stated that the rent 
schedule for student apart­
ments was being revised to 
make the rents fair in rela­
tion to each other and the 
dorms. 

The utilities will be included 
in rent charges next year. 
Apartments will be rented on a 
whole term basis like the 
dorms are now. 

Millage clarified the de-
. creasing tuition plan intended 

to encourage students to stay 
the whole year. It was pointed 
out that this arose from a 
student suggestion a year ago. 

Ankeny reviewed the '72-73 
calendar in which classes 
start October 2 and termin­
ate May 25. The longer sum­
mer was the result of doing 
away with finals weeks. Fi­
nals are to be given the last 
one or two class periods of 
the term. 

Students met with adminis­
tration members Monday 
night, April 17, and discussed 
policies for the '72-73 year 
concerning Saga, housing, and 
finances. 

Subjects discussed were 
centered around the adminis­
tration's March 10 policy 
statement about housing, ex­
penses, and calendar. 

Present were Don Millage, 
Harold Ankeny, and president 
David LeShana. It was clari­
fied that to qualify for ex­
treme financial need, all regu­
lations governing this excep­
tion had to be met. 

Saga has been contracted to 
operate at GFC again next 
year. It was emphasized that 
most of what goes on at Saga 
is within its jurisdiction. Our 
administration hired them to 
do everything. 

Requirements for paying for 
all the meals are to be the 
same as this year. Individuals 
were encouraged to bring un­
met complaints to the admin­
istration. 

It was announced that a new 
student health insurance 
policy was being instituted, al­
lowing students with evidence 
of other health insurance to 
choose to use their own family 
policies. This is a change 
from the present policy re­
quiring all students to buy 
insurance even if they already 
are insured. It is expected 
that prices will go up some. 

Millage said that the pres­
ent deferred payment plan Bin 

Biology Class Packs 
April 27 at 3:00 a.m. Dr. 

Dale Orkney's Systematic 
Botany class will leave for a 
field trip. The members on 
the excursion will travel 
through Bend and Burns to 
the Malheur River, and reach 
the southeasternmost point of 
Oregon, only 30 miles from 
Nevada. 

Members of the class 
scheduled to go are Ed Adams, 
Rollin Caryl, Mic DiGioia, 
and Wayne Elsaesser. These 
students, along with Prof. 
Orkney, will live out in the 
open for three days, returning 
Sunday. They, will backpack 
over many kinds of terrain, 
sleep under the stars (notent), 
and cook over an open fire. 

The main purpose of the 

to Africa, a talk by Ron 
Crecelius, and slides of Bo­
livia by Dan Richter, who 
was on campus for the Mis-' 
sions Conference. 

Dave Votaw commented that 
all these things have been ac­
complished with a club of only 
ten men. "Much more was 
planned, but could not be ac­
complished due to a lack of 
manpower," he said. 

trip is to attempt to find and 
identify 30 different types of 
flowers, although they may 
find no more than ten in this 
area of the state. 

An interesting addition to 
this trip will be the attempt 
to obtain new forms of under­
water foliage. According to 
budding young botanist Mic Di­
Gioia, most of this will be done 
either in lakes or in the Mal­
heur River. 

In order to get these plants, 
a fishing pole with a line and 
hook attachment is used. The 
hook is to hold the stem of 
the plant and bring to the sur­
face without harming it. 
Sometimes, an organic buffer 
is used to protect the plant 
from the hook. According to 
DeGioia, the most commonly 
used buffers are flies and 
worms. 

DiGioia pointed out that one 
danger or drawback of this 
system is that fish often swim 
into these lines and are caught. 
Large trout are especially no­
torious for this type of ac­
tivity. Some expeditions have 
even been known to come back 
with many trout but no under­
water plants! 

Drama Promotes "Shrew" 
The Drama and English De­

partments of George Fox Col­
lege are organizing a trip to 
see The Taming of the Shrew, 
to be presented May 12 at the 
University of Oregon. 

If 25 or more persons are 

interested, the cost will be 
$2 or less. Transportation 
will be provided by a car 
caravan. 

Interested persons should 
contact Dr. Cecelia Martin, 
Professor Ed Higgins, or Dr. 
Geraldine Mitsch. 

NEWBERG SEWING CENTER 
520 EAST FIRST STREET 
NEWBERG, OREGON 97132 
PHONE 538-9861 

RENTALS - SALES - REPAIR 
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RECORD HOLDER Ken Bell, breaks the tape. Bell has com­
peted nationally in track. 

Baseball 4-2 for Season 
sees duty in the outfield. Char­
lie James, Merced Flores, 
and Fields all play the out­
field and furnish power hit­
ting in the Bruin lineup. 

The infield is currently set 
with D.C. Lundy at first base, 
Larry Herrick at second, Phil 
Varce at short and Ed Adams 
at third. 

Utility men on the squad 
include Jim Jackson, Brent 
Braun, Richard Beebe, Craig 
Bell, Bryce Mercier, and 
Frank Kyte, with all except 
Jackson being freshmen. 

After defeating Mt. Hood 
and Chemketa CC, the Bruins 
played Lewis & Clark State 
twice in make-up games and 
came out on the losing end 
both times. With two wins 
over Western Baptist, the 
team's record is now 4-2 for 
the season. 

After a spring in which 
the George Fox College base­
ball team was forced to can­
cel several of its games due 
to bad weather, the Bruins 
finally got a chance to show 
off their skills as they whipped 
Western Baptist in a double-
header last week, 5-0 and 
16-2. 

Bruin Coach Bob Brown said 
this year's strength will be in 
the pitching department, 
where Ed Fields, Craig Tay­
lor, Dave Morgan, and Char­
lie Howard give the team an 
experienced mound staff. Both 
Fields and Taylor were 
drafted into the professional 
ranks out of high school, and 
Morgan last summer was 
picked to play for Canada as 
a catcher in Pan Am games. 

John Hackworth catches 
along with Morgan and also 

DAVE MORGAN, shown above, pitches for the Bruins, 
played for Canada in last year's Pan Am games. 

Tennis Match "Rescheduled" 

organ 

The George Fox College 
tennis team won its match 
against Warner Pacific Col­
lege April 14. The Knights, 
who' already had played six 
matches, fell 5-4 to the George 
Fox six, who had been idle 
for a week. 

According to Bob Warren, 
the match came as a sur­
prise to the Bruin team. The 
team had expected Warner to 
be here April 19, but noticed 
some "foreign" tennis play­
ers on campus Friday. With 

this turn of events, the indi­
vidual members of the Fox 
team were rounded up for an 
"impromptu" match. 

A quick review of the 
scores: 1st singles lost (Bob 
Warren); 2nd singles lost 
(Wayne Chapman); 3rd singles 
won (Darryl Reid); 4th.siflgles 
lost (Glen Blackwell); 5th sin­
gles won (Hugo Schoffer); 6th 
singles won (Don Farnham); 
1st doubles lost (Warren-
Chapman); 2nd doubles won 
(Reid-Blackwell); 3rd doubles 
won (Schoffer-Farnham). 

Track Team Wins Two 
by Del Dettus 

Versatility and a will to 
work characterize this year's 
Bruin track team. Laboring 
under coaches Rich Allen and 
Don Lakin, the 16-man squad 
has been outnumbered by all 
competition this year, yet has 
finished at the top in its last 
two meets after a slow start. 
Key performers for the Bruins 
were injured early in the sea­
son, and the team is just now 
rounding into shape. 

Things look bright for the 
future as the team is com­
prised of all underclassmen. 
The strength of the team lies 
in the long distance runners 
and in the jumping events. 

A pair of sophomores, Ken 
Bell and Curt Ankeny, hold 
all the records at GFC from 
the mile run up, with Bell 
holding the mile (4:22.8), two 
mile (9:23.9), and six mile 
(30.49) records, and Ankeny 
holding the three-mile mark 
with a 14:47 clocking. Bell 
has competed at the national 
level and Ankeny qualified for 
nationals in cross country 
along with Bell this year. 

Another performer of na­
tional caliber is Mark Hal-
land, a Billings, Mont., jun­
ior who last year went to 
nationals in the high jump 
and triple jump events. Hal-
land, along with Randy Win­
ston, another jumper who led 
the Bruins in total points last 
year, should be a solid 1-2 
punch in these events. 

Weaknesses on the squad 
would have to be in the sprints 
and weight events. Hall and 
has a best of 9.9 in the 100 
yard dash, while Mic DiGioia 
and Okanogan, Wash., fresh­
man Dean Matson compete in 
the 220 yard dash. Matson 
is capable of a 50 second 
440, as is DiGioia, and will 

form an excellent mile re­
lay team along with Steve 
Gulley, Halland, Winston, or 
Tonasket, Wash., freshmanEb 
Buck. 

Buck and Salem freshman 
Denny Conant will handle the 
880 yard run, and Conant will 
also run the longer distances. 
Newcomer Larry Moluf, an 
army veteran, also will run 
middle distance on up. 

The Bruins are set in the 
hurdles events with Gulley, 
Matson, and Tom Bronlewee 
running the highs and also 
competing on the intermedi­
ate race, which is 440 yards. 

In the pole vault, freshmen 

Don O'Neil (Omak, Wash.), 
cleared 12 feet, and Winston 
and Buck join Halland in the 
high jump. Bronlewee, Buck, 
Matson, and Salem freshman 
Rich Harris all have long-
jumped and will give the 
Bruins solid depth in that 
event. 

The Bruins get consistent 
points in the javelin event, 
where Buck, DiGioia, and 
Quincy, Wash., freshman Dell 
Dittus all have thrown 190 
feet. Freshman Jim Pheas­
ant (Tonasket, Wash.) handles 
all the shot and discus chores 
along with Dittus, and also 
throws the javelin. 

RANDY WINSTON displays the form which made him lead 
the Bruins in total points last year. 

Lettermen M e e t , Reorganize 
The Lettermen's Club at 

GFC has revived! In the past 
few years, the athletes at 
GFC were living, but their 
club was dead. 

A meeting was held April 
13 with many of the school's 
athletes in attendance. Mat­
ters such as eligibility and 
dues were discussed, and 
some fund-raising projects 
were proposed. Many of these 
projects were one-day affairs 
which would be initiated and 
performed largely by the let­
termen themselves. 

One of the highlights of the 
meeting, however, was the 
announcement by alumnus, 

past GFC athlete, and now 
SAGA representative Joey 
Soon. He explained the ef­
forts that he and Coach/Ath­
letic Director Lorin Miller 
are trying in forming a boost­
er club for the school. 

Another project being plan­
ned is a luau, scheduled for 
May 20. The Lettermen's 
Club will supply all of the 
labor involved. At least 300 
guests are expected to at­
tend. More banquets are pro­
jected projects for the club. 

These activities may be the 
first step in involving students 
in the actual financial support 
of their school. These pro­

jects are planned to benefit 
not only the athletic depart­
ment, but the school as a 
whole. 

Club members feel that ath­
letics provide one method of 
more closely linking our cam­
pus to the rest of the Newberg 
community, and are hoping 
that other interest groups may 
want to follow the Lettermen's 
Club's lead with their own 
projects. 

The club's officers are 
Keith Merritt, president; 
Randy Winston, vice-presi­
dent; and Merced Flores, sec­
retary - treasurer. 

FCA Organized 
Athletes on the GFC campus 

are currently developing a 
chapter of Fellowship of 
Christian Athletes. So far, 
two meetings have been held, 
with about a dozen members 
attending. 

Purpose of the club is to 
unite athletes more closely in 
Christ and encourage them to 
grow spiritually with each 
other. Realizing that athletes 
are often in a natural position 
to glorify God before the pub­
lic, and often assume leader­
ship roles, the club members 
hope to learn to use these cir­
cumstances as productively as 
possible. 

Much of the success of this 

program has been attributed to 
the efforts of Keith Merritt, 
recently elected president of 
the group. He has had high 
school experience in this area, 
which he feels will prove valu­
able in future planning and ac­
tivities. 

Professor Hugh Salisbury 
is scheduled to lead Bible 
studies in the next sessions 
of the club. The next meet­
ing will be May 1. Subsequent 
meetings will be held on al­
ternate Mondays at 7:30 p.m. 
FCA has been a power force 
on other campuses, and its 
members hope that it might 
be effective here, also, Mer­
ritt says. 

Darby's 
Restaurant 

Ifs the Food) 

Call 538-3588 
Orders to Go— 

See The 
SPORT 
SHOP 

"First in Fa­
shions for the 
Smartest in 

Casual Wear." 
Mickey Hodges 
621 E. First 

HUNGRY TRUCK 

OPEN 24 hrs. 

CLOSED SUNOAYS 

Welcome 

to Newberg. 

• Portraits 
• Commercial and 

Photo Finishing 
• Camera Supplies 
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